
Town Manager’s Update 
March 10, 2022

 
 
Announcements 
 

• The Department of Public Health with their partner, Convenient MD, and the Town of 
Merrimack are working together to provide a COVID Vaccination Clinic on Wednesday, 
3/16/22 from 3-5pm at the John O’Leary Adult Community Center. All vaccinations and 
boosters are available for age 5 and up.  Appointments are available by calling 603 420-1440 
or emailing welfare@merrimacknh.gov. Walk in appointments will also be welcome. 

 
• 2022 Dog Licenses are due by April 30th.  Per NH State law, all owners of dogs four 

months and older are required to license their dog by May 1st.  Owners must present a valid 
rabies certificate and a neutering or spaying certificate, if applicable. Dog owners who fail to 
register their dog by May 1st, will be required to pay late charges, and a $30.00 Civil 
Forfeiture fine.  A court summons may be issued for each unlicensed dog.  A court summons 
may be issued for failure to license. Licenses are available at the Town Clerk’s office during 
our normal business hours of 9:00 AM to 4:30 PM.  License renewals can also be completed 
by using the on-line payment services at www.merrimacknh.gov, by mail or by using the 
drop box.  See Dog Licensing in the Town Clerk’s section of the website for more 
information. 

 
 
 
Town Manager’s Report 
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